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OPMS PTO APRIL 2021 VICE PRESIDENT’S LETTER 
We are quickly approaching the end of school year!   8th Grade Class T-shirts are available for purchase until April 11th !!   Check out 
the link below to view and order.    Thank you to Mrs. Sanchez and the 8th Grade students who made designs for the shirts and to 
Tara Campise and Dawn Both-Kim for organizing the T-shirt sale !!  A link to the website is below. 

 
Orchard Park Class of 2025 (artdogtees.com) 

Look out for the virtual book fair, happening April 21  - May 4, 2021   !
Thank you to the PTO members for a good meeting in March !   A special thanks for stepping up to chair events planned for the 2021-22 
school year!    
The only positions we still have to fill are on the PTO Board. 

We will have no PTO events in 2021-22 if we don’t have a PTO Board 
Please sign up for a position or help us recruit people to fill these positions! 

Please contact Denise Straitiff or myself if you are interested – our contact information is below.  
The following PTO positions will be open for the 2021-2022 School Year.  

President 
Vice President 

Treasurer 
Secretary 

 
Nicole Avitahl-Curtis, PTO Vice President      opmsptovp@gmail.com 
Denise Straitiff, Nominating Chair    OPMSPTONominatingChair@gmail.com

The next few PTO meetings will be important for discussing and planning the future of the OPMS PTO.   We will discuss budget, 
activities and fundraising.   If there is a new event or fundraiser you want to propose adding next year, please come and share your 
ideas!   Please make every effort attend our last 2 PTO Meetings on  

Wednesday, April 14th at 9:00 AM 
Wednesday May 12th at 9:00 AM 

The Zoom link for the meetings can be found by logging into your PTO member account at  
https://orchardparkms.membershiptoolkit.com/login  
Thank you, Everyone!  I look forward to seeing you at the April meeting  ! 
Nicole Avitahl-Curtis, PTO Vice President  
opmsptovp@gmail.com  

ORCHARD PARK MIDDLE SCHOOL PTO MISSION STATEMENT  
The Orchard Park Middle School PTO’s mission is to promote and encourage communication between parents, staff and the community.  Its goals are to 

complement the school curriculum with additional opportunities to learn, socialize and grow. 

From the PTO Vice President
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The following PTO 
positions will be open for 
the 2021-2022 School 
Year.  

President 
Vice President 
Treasurer 
Secretary      
These 4 are Board Positions 

6th Grade Activity Nights Chair 
(Fall and Spring)  - 2 Open slots 

7th/8th Grade Activity Nights Chair 
(Fall and Spring) 
 
Color Run Chairs (2 open slots) 
 
8th Grade Holocaust Assembly 
Chair  

Supply Sale and School Bookstore 
Chair 
 
Building Effectiveness Team  
(2 Open Slots)  

Book fair Chair  

Poinsettia and Wreath Sale Chair  

7th Grade Wellness Day Chair  
(2 Open Slots)  

Nominating Chair 
 
Webmaster 
 
Holocaust Reception Chair 
 
Staff Appreciation Chair 
 
Back to School Celebration Chair 

Please contact Denise Straitiff 
 denise.straitiff@gmail.com or Nicole 
Avitahl-Curtis opmsptovp@gmail.com  
if you are interested.  Also look below 
for a list of descriptions for each 
position. 

 

 

COUNSELING CENTER NEWS 

Ggade Red]gj Schedkle ÃÁÃÁ�ÃÁÃÂ 

Magki[g Pegi]d Page[j P]gjal O[ ]g Afjeg 

Âst Qtr� Interim Reports Tuesday, October ÂÄ, ÃÁÃÁ 

Âhj Qjg� Red]gj Cagdh Thkghdas� N]peZbeg ÂÊ� ÃÁÃÁ 

Ãnd Qtr� Interim Reports Friday, December ÂÉ, ÃÁÃÁ 

Ã[d Qjg� Red]gj Cagdh Tkehdas� Febgkags Ã� ÃÁÃÂ 

Ärd Qtr� Interim Reports Friday, March Æ, ÃÁÃÂ 

Ägd Qjg� Red]gj Cagdh Fgidas� Adgil ÂÇ� ÃÁÃÂ 

Åth Qtr� Interim Reports Friday, May ÂÅ, ÃÁÃÂ 

Åjh Qjg� Red]gj Cagdh Wed[ehdas� Jk[e ÄÁ� ÃÁÃÂ 
¥addg]riZajels¦ 

 

Magki[g Pegi]d Dajeh ÃÁÃÁ�ÃÁÃÂ 

Âhj Magki[g Pegi]d Begi[h� Tkehdas� SedjeZbeg É� ÃÁÃÁ 
Cl]heh� M][das� N]peZbeg Ê� ÃÁÃÁ 

Ã[d Magki[g Pegi]d Begi[h� Tkehdas� N]peZbeg ÂÁ� ÃÁÃÁ 
Cl]heh� Tkehdas� Ja[kags ÃÇ� ÃÁÃÂ 

Ägd Magki[g Pegi]d Begi[h� Wed[ehdas� Ja[kags ÃÈ� ÃÁÃÂ 
Cl]heh� Thkghdas� Adgil Â� ÃÁÃÂ 

Åjh Magki[g Pegi]d Begi[h� M][das� Adgil ÂÃ� ÃÁÃÂ 
Cl]heh� Wed[ehdas� Jk[e ÂÇ� ÃÁÃÂ 

 

If you have questions or concerns about your student, please contact 

the Counseling Center for assistance at ÃÁÊ�ÇÃÄÄ� 

Check back for 
information on our 

next book fair  
April 21-May4! 

mailto:denise.straitiff@gmail.com
mailto:opmsptovp@gmail.com
mailto:denise.straitiff@gmail.com
mailto:opmsptovp@gmail.com
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OPMS PTO Meeting 
Schedule for 2020-21 

  

  9/23/20        9:00am-11:00am  
10/14/20        6:30pm-8:00pm 
11/12/20        9:00am-10:30am  
  1/13/21        9:00am-10:30am  
  2/10/21        9:00am-10:30am   
  3/10/21        6:30pm-8:00pm 
  4/14/21        9:00am-11:00am  
  5/12/21        9:00am-11:00am 

Meetings via Zoom 
Please visit PTO Website for link 

   A note from the classroom

A
gil
ity

Ladders

Easter is the only time when it’s 
perfectly safe to put all of your 
eggs in one basket. 

-Evan Esar
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Over the past several years the Middle School PTO has played a pivotal role in breathing new life into the OPMS Technology 
Education program. Due to the PTO’s ability to fundraise they have generously donated multiple forms of technological devices to assist in 
supporting a wide range of needs within the Technology Education program. A few years ago, Mr. Roland expressed an interest in VEX 
Robotics components, with the intention of starting a Robotics Club and integrating robotics into the classroom. The Quaker Bots, as the 
club is named, built and entered a robot called “Beep, Beep, Boop, Boop, Beep, 
Boop'' into a local competition, qualified, and  competed in the finals for that event.  
Orchard Park was officially on the radar for Western New York robotics and this 
couldn’t have been accomplished without the incredible support of the PTO.  
Students were granted hands-on, robotics experience and the perspective of 
competing with 21 other WNY teams. 

With students competing and robotics being further explored, teachers 
were inspired to continue dreaming of the greatest experiences possible for 
OPMS students.  There were grandeur ideas of laser engravers, 3D printers, 
drones and more.  As teachers further developed these distant ideas, it became 
evident that many of these needed to be seriously considered.  After great 
amounts of planning and scaffolding curriculum and prioritizing needs and wants, 
the Technology Education Department had a bold vision and plan for the future. 

Last year, Mr. Johnson’s 8th grade students learned about Computer Aided Drafting and how to 3D model.  Teachers recognized 
that  classes were lacking a way to produce more tangible objects and experiences beyond just creating digital models.   After requesting 
the assistance of the OPMS PTO and the Orchard Park Foundation for Academic Excellence, Mr. Johnson’s lab is now stocked with a 
Prusa 3D printer farm, including 10 printers!  The 3D printers have played a vital role in maintaining a Covid-safe environment, during the 
pandemic, while still allowing students to work “hands-on” both in the classroom and remotely. Students design three-dimensional models 
on their Chromebooks, quickly send their model to the print farm, and later pop the model right off the print bed.  From assistive medical 
devices to fidget spinners to custom designed catapult games, 3D printers provide the students with a means of engineering their thoughts 
into reality. 

Most recently, the PTO has been able to provide assistance to the Technology Education department to meet their latest goal of 
teaching students the technology and principles of Unmanned Autonomous Systems (drones).  The Technology Department met with 
teachers from Computer Science, Math, and Science to develop cross-curricular lessons focused on drone technology.  While the class set 
of smaller drones are helpful, teachers and students did not have access to larger scale drones and the technology that comes with them.  
Through a recent curriculum project, this group of teachers realized the potential for a larger aircraft, such as thermal imaging, and 
requested the support of the PTO.  Thanks to this collaboration, students will very soon be able to fly drones up to 400 feet in order to 
record weather, climate, and topography information for Science, calculate distances and angles compared to altitudes for Math, and learn 
how to safely fly and maintain drones during Technology classes.  Mr. Gill and Mr. Roland will be the lead instructors to work with students 
since they have already studied and successfully completed the requirements for the FAA Part 107 Remote Pilot certification.  These two 
teachers are already collaborating with OPCSD Buildings and Grounds for inspections across district properties as well as the OPCSD 
Transportation Department to record training videos for bus arrival, parking, and departure at each school.  OPMS students will be flying 
these missions! 

Needless to say, the OPMS PTO provides our students with not only fun, after-school activities but also meaningful and much 
needed technological equipment for use in the classroom.  The OPMS Technology Education Department and Computer Science 
Department are forever grateful to all past and present members and look forward to an incredible future for our students. 

Tech Dept Update
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6 ft.

Webstore will close on April 11th, 2021
*NO LATE ORDERS WILL BE ACCEPTED*

5799 Transit Rd. Depew, NY 14043
art@artdogtees.com 716-681-3700

www.artdogtees.com

https://artdogtees.com/collections/orchardparkclassof2025

YSM YMD YLG
10/126/8 14/16

SM MD LG XL XXL
34-36 38-40 41-43 44-46 47-49

Orchard Park Middle Class of 2025 Apparel Sale

Size Chart

If you have any questions please contact Tara at rtlc2002@yahoo.com

6 ft.

6 ft.

6 ft.

Short Sleeve: $16 Hoodie: $30

*All orders must be placed online.  Prices do not include tax & shipping*

Congratulations to contest winner 
Zoe Curtis!
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OPMS COXbV 2020-21

BeJLQQLQJ LQ MaUcK, Ze ZeUe abOe WR JeW WKe IROORZLQJ cOXbV XS aQd UXQQLQJ. COXbV aUe a JUeaW
Za\ IRU \RXU cKLOd WR JeW LQYROYed aQd IeeO PRUe RI a cRQQecWLRQ WR WKe VcKRRO. COXbV aUe
PeeWLQJ LQ-SeUVRQ IROORZLQJ RXU COVID SURWRcROV aQd SURcedXUeV aQd PeeWLQJ YLUWXaOO\. POeaVe
KaYe \RXU cKLOd cKecN WKe PRUQLQJ aQQRXQcePeQWV RU cRQWacW WKe WeacKeU abRXW PeeWLQJ daWeV
aQd WLPeV.

MUV. BRQd AUW COXb

MUV. CXOOeQ BRRN FLeQdV

MUV. DLQJV DUXP EQVePbOe

MUV. FLVKeU AUW COXb

MU. GLOO TecK COXb

MU. HaQeV HeaOWK COXb

MUV. CRVWeOOR GLUOV WKR CRde

MU. KaOeQLN MaWK COXb AdYLVRU

MU. KORVWeU BIG COXb

MUV. LRIWXV SSaQLVK COXb

MU. RROaQd RRbRWLcV COXb

MUV. SaQcKe] AUW COXb

MUV. ScaccLa GG CKaUPV

MUV. ScKaUa FLddOe COXb

MUV. ScKXQN FUeQcK COXb

MUV. VeOaVTXe] LLIe & CaUeeUV SNLOOV COXb
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ORCHARD PARK MIDDLE SCHOOL PTO MEETING 
MINUTES 

March 10TH, 2021 6:30pm ZOOM MEETING 

ATTENDANCE: Nicole Curtis, Jessica Merry, Elizabeth Duckham, Mr. Grupka, Petra Novak, Jennifer 
Domzalski, Krissie Bonin, Michelle Faust, Denise Straitiff, Erin Homer, Melissa Haak, Donna Leigh, 
Barbra Lesh, Carla Becker, Tammy Vitko, Maura Watson, Sally Diegelman 

I. CALL TO ORDER The meeting was called to order by OPMS PTO Vice President Nicole Curtis, 
at 6.32pm. She opened the meeting by welcoming everyone.  

II. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES: - ELIZABETH DUCKHAM 
OPMS PTO Secretary Elizabeth Duckham noted that the minutes from the February Meeting 
were approved electronically. PTO members were asked to enter their names and e-mail 
addresses into the chat as a sign in sheet. The draft minutes will be sent to attendees for 
approval via e-mail. Officers and Chairs were asked to send her a copy of their report for the 
minutes at the end of the meeting. 

III. PRINCIPAL’S REPORT:-MR. GRUPKA  
Friday, the 19th of March, will be a half day. There will be no students in attendance on Monday, 
March 22nd (Superintendent Day). 
Clubs have started to meet. Please encourage your students to listen to the MSTV 
announcements, and to attend the clubs. Mr. Grupka is hoping that the clubs will help students 
feel more connected to school. There is no late bus. 
All 8th Graders have received a form, via email, to vote for the 8th Grade T-Shirt design that they 
like. There are 5 great designs to choose from.  Congratulations to the 8th Grade students who 
designed them. There was some great creativity.  The voting is open until Friday this week. Thank 
you to Mrs. Sanchez for organizing the competition. 
The Board of Education met last night and there were questions regarding attendance and 
changes in guidelines. There is no change at this point. 6 feet in the classroom, 12 feet for 
Physical Education and Music. The OPSD will wait and see, if  and when, the guidance changes. 
Feedback from parents will be considered. The talk at this point is that the CDC will change 
guidelines to 3 feet with barriers. This will pose many logistical challenges including transportation 
and the cafeteria; as well as the overall schedule for both the virtual and hybrid models. They are 
examining the various options. 
Quaker Camp, this summer, will not just be for the Elementary School students but also the 
Middle school students. This will be the first time in 11 years. The plan at this point it will be for 
ELA, Math, Social Studies and Science classes for students who are struggling academically. Mr. 
Grupka is also hoping to add a different satelite class each week eg Art, Phys Ed and Tech. All 
parts of the OPMS will be represented but it won‘t be overwhelming. There will be a transition 
group of 5th – 6th graders; 6th to 7th graders and 7th to 8th graders. 8.30am – 12noon at OPMS. 
They are trying to be reponsive to the needs of the students, especially after this past year. 
There will hopefully be more clarity regarding the Regents exams next Wednesday. This will 
impact the 8th Graders taking the Accelerated Algebra course. 

IV.   TEACHER GRANTS: -ELIZABETH DUCKHAM 
Mr. Grupka is requesting funding for 6 portable dry erase boards to be used by the OPMS 
teachers in the  outdoor learning spaces this spring. They will be made available to all of the 
OPMS teachers to use, in conjunction with the tents previously donated by the PTO. Each one is 
$123.92, a total purchase of $743.52. 
In addition, he would like to request replacement pads of paper that can be used with the dry 
erase feature. Each replacement pad is $40.88. He would like a total of 12, for a total purchase of 
$490.56 
Both items can be used beyond the school year in the outdoor classrooms, indoor classrooms 
and evening events. 
Nicole Curtis proposed a motion for the total purchase of $1,234.08. Barbra Lesh seconded the 
motion. It was passed unanimously. 
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V.      OFFICERS’ REPORTS  
a. TREASURER’S REPORT- JESSICA MERRY   
Jessica thanked Anetta Hendershot for submitting the OPMS PTO Bookstore taxes this 
year. Anetta saved the OPMS PTO $160, to submit out $10 tax return. Thank you. 
There was a $753 profit from the Apparel Sale. 
Jessica Reviewed the Treasurer’s Report  

 VI.    COMMITTEE CHAIR REPORTS  
1.  NEWSLETTER – ERIN HOMER  
The March newsletter is up on the website and has been emailed to families. In addition, Mrs. 
Schuler is hopeful to send it out to all of the OPMS families. 
Thank you to the Phys Ed Department for their article regarding the snowshoes. 
The deadline for next month’s newsletter is March 26th.  There will be an article from the Tech 
Department in the new issue regarding the drones the OPMS PTO donated. 
Mr. Grupka will be giving Erin a list of Google Classroom Codes for the various clubs for the 
next newsletter. 
2.  8th GRADE T-SHIRTS -TARA CAMPISE  
Tara is unable to attend this evening. Nicole reported on her behalf that the 8th Grade design 
Competition is in progress. 
3.   BOOK FAIR – CATHY KIPPLER 
Cathy was unable to attend this evening. Nicole reported on her behalf that the Book Fair will 
be online from April 21st – May 4th.  

VII.     IDEAS FOR PTO INVOLVEMENT THIS ACADEMIC YEAR   
1.  TALENT SHOW: –JESSICA MERRY  
We are waiting for the Teacher Representative for the Student Council to let us know if this is 
something they would like to pursue. 

VIII.  OFFICERS REPORT CONTINUED 
1.  VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT  

The CCPTO discussed the activities taking places at the various units including virtual field 
trips and book fairs.  
All of the Board positions will be open next year: The President, Vice President, Secretary 
and Treasurer. Each of these positions were reviewed in detail. 
Nicole said that meeting dates and times will be worked on for next year, over the next 
month. Please let the board know if you have any input regarding the calendar. 
The open chair positions for next year were discussed. Thank you to everyone who 
volunteered to have their name placed on the slate for next year. The vote for the slate will 
be at the May meeting. 

VIII.    ADJOURNMENT : The meeting was adjourned at 7.36pm 

THE NEXT OPMS PTO MEETING: APRIL 14th, 9:00 AM 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Elizabeth Duckham, Secretary OPMS PTO 
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EVERY POSITION ON THE OPMS PTO BOARD IS OPEN NEXT YEAR AND WE NEED TO START FILLING THEM.  
NEW MEMBERS ARE ENCOURAGED TO THINK ABOUT JOINING THE BOARD AND HELPING TO STEER THE 
       PTO DURING WHAT WE HOPE WILL BE A RETURN TO NORMALCY IN THE NEXT SCHOOL YEAR.

                                                                                       

              
IT WOULD BE A REAL SHAME TO LOSE ALL OF THESE WONDERFUL THINGS THAT ENRICH AND ENHANCE OUR CHILDREN’S EDUCATIONAL EXPERIENCE HERE AT OPMS.
        PLEASE PLEASE CONSIDER HELPING OUT NEXT YEAR. AN OUTLINE OF ALL PTO POSITIONS IS AVAILABLE AT ORCHARDPARKMS.MEMBERSHIPTOOLKIT.COM

                            ADDITIONALLY, WE ENCOURAGE YOU TO CONTACT ANY OF THE CURRENT BOARD OFFICERS TO DISCUSS THEIR ROLES

NO BOARD MEANS NO PTO

PRESIDENT/VICE PRESIDENT - NICOLE AVITAHL-CURTIS OPMSPTOVP@GMAIL.COM
SECRETARY - ELIZABETH DUCKHAM OPMSPTOSECRETARY@GMAIL.COM

TREASURER - JESSICA MERRY OPMSTREASURER@GMAIL.COM

NO GRANT FUNDING FOR 3D PRINTERS, COOKING SUPPLIES, FOREIGN LANGUAGE NOVELS, SPORTS EQUIPMENT AND LIBRARY FURNISHINGS

                                NO FUNDING FOR FIELD TRIP TRANSPORTATION, GUEST SPEAKERS, ASSEMBLIES AND EXTRA EDUCATION SUPPORT

                                            NO ACTIVITY NIGHTS, WELLNESS DAYS OR TEACHER APPRECIATION EVENTS
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OPMS PTO - DESCRIPTION OF POSITIONS 

The OUchaUd PaUk Middle SchRRl PTO¶V miVViRQ iV WR SURmRWe aQd eQcRXUage cRmmXQicaWiRQ 
between parents, staff and the community. Its goals are to complement the school curriculum 

with additional opportunities to learn, socialize and grow. 

Board:  
The OPMS PTO Board is comprised of at least four (4) Officers: a President, Vice President, 
Treasurer, and Secretary. Additional officers may be elected by a majority vote of the OPMS 
PTO which shall establish a job description for any such officer consistent with the CCPTO 
Bylaws. The duties of the OPMS PTO Board may include but are not limited to: 

1. Transact the necessary business of the Local Unit.  
2. Share all decisions and records with the OPMS PTO membership.  
3. Approve plans of OPMS PTO committees.  
4. Monitor OPMS PTO committee budgets.  
5. Approve out-of-budget expenses or fundraisers between OPMS PTO meetings up to $500 

in expense or projected profits, by a vote of three (3) OPMS PTO Board members.  
 

President: 
The OPMS PTO President shall set agendas and preside at all meetings of the OPMS PTO; shall 
be a member ex-officio of all committees except the Nominating Committee; and shall perform 
all other duties usually pertaining to the office. The President shall also be a Director of Central 
Council during his/her term as OPMS PTO President.  He / She attends the CCPTO meetings 
every other month during the school year and reports to the group on the activities of the OPMS 
PTO. Provides support, advise and problem-solving skills to other Officers, Committee Chairs 
and PTO members. 
 
Vice President: 
The OPMS PTO Vice President shall act as an aid to the President; shall perform the duties of 
the President in the absence of that officer; and shall perform all duties assigned by the President. 
Works to ensure that all open leadership positions are filled. Ensures smooth Officer and 
Committee Chairs transition. Provides support, advise and problem-solving skills to other 
Officers, Committee Chairs and PTO members. 
 
Treasurer: 
The Treasurer should adhere to all the financial policies laid out in the CCPTO By Laws.  
TKH TUHDVXUHU VKDOO:  
� RHFHLYH DOO PRQLHV RI WKH OPMS PTO; VKDOO NHHS DQ DFFXUDWH UHFRUG RI UHFHLSWV DQG 

H[SHQGLWXUHV 
� SKDOO PDLQWDLQ WKH OPMS PTO EDQN DFFRXQW IURP ZKLFK DOO H[SHQGLWXUHV DUH SDLG LQ 

DFFRUGDQFH ZLWK WKH DSSURYHG EXGJHW DV YRWHG XSRQ E\ WKH OPMS PTO PHPEHUVKLS.  
� MDLQWDLQ WKH OPMS PD\PDO DFFRXQW, UHJXODUO\ WUDQVIHUULQJ DQG UHFRUGLQJ DOO LQFRPH YLD 

MHPEHUVKLS TRRONLW.  
� EQVXUH WKDW DOO FKDLUV DQG RIILFHUV DUH DZDUH RI WD[ H[HPSWLRQ UHTXLUHPHQWV (GLVWULEXWH WD[ 

H[HPSWLRQ IRUPV) DQG PDLQWDLQ LQIRUPDWLRQ SHUWDLQLQJ WR UHWDLOHUV¶ VSHFLILF UHTXLUHPHQWV IRU 
WD[ H[HPSW SXUFKDVHV. MDLQWDLQ WKH WD[-H[HPSW RQOLQH DFFRXQWV H.J., APD]RQ. 
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� EQVXUH WKDW DOO PHPEHUV, FKDLUV RU VFKRRO VWDII PDNLQJ SXUFKDVHV RQ EHKDOI RI WKH 372 DUH 
UHLPEXUVHG LQ D WLPHO\ PDQQHU.  

� 3URYLGH VXSSRUW IRU RWKHU RIILFHUV DQG FRPPLWWHH FKDLUV; 3URYLGHV DOO DURXQG VXSSRUW, DGYLFH 
DQG SUREOHP-VROYLQJ VNLOOV WR WKH 372 DQG LWV PHPEHUV. 

 
IQ DGGLWLRQ, WKH 7UHDVXUHU VKDOO SUHSDUH WKH IROORZLQJ UHSRUWV DQG GRFXPHQWV: 
� MRQWKO\ LQFRPH/H[SHQGLWXUH UHSRUWV IRU WKH CC372 WUHDVXUHU 
� 6WDWXV UHSRUWV DW HYHU\ VFKHGXOHG 372 PHPEHUVKLS PHHWLQJ IRU WKH PHPEHUVKLS  
� 7KH DQQXDO UHSRUW WR WKH 23M6 372 2IILFHUV DQG WKH CHQWUDO CRXQFLO 7UHDVXUHU (XSRQ WKH 

DSSURYDO RI WKH 23M6 372 3UHVLGHQW).  
� BRRNVWRUH UHFHLSWV IRU N< 6WDWH WD[ SUHSDUDWLRQ 
� AQQXDO EXGJHW IRU GLVFXVVLRQ ZLWK WKH BRDUG DQG SUHVHQWDWLRQ WR WKH 23M6 372 

PHPEHUVKLS LQ MD\ IRU WKH IROORZLQJ VFKRRO \HDU. 
 
Secretary: 
The Secretary is an active conduit for communication between the board, administration, and 
PTO members. Gives proper notice of any meetings and distributes agendas. The Secretary shall 
keep accurate records of all meetings of the OPMS PTO; and shall circulate draft minutes for 
review and post the final meeting minutes in the OPMS PTO newsletter and on the website in a 
timely manner. The Secretary maintains accountability by being knowledgeable of the 
RUJDQL]DWLRQ¶V UHFRUGV DQG UHODWHG materials and able to provide advice and resources to the 
board on relevant topics. Coordinates setting the Annual PTO Calendar of PTO Events.  Keeps a 
copy of the CCPTO bylaws and the OPMS PTO Board's policy statements. Keeps lists of 
Officers, Board Members and Committees. Organizes and executes the Requests for PTO Funds 
program. 
 
Nominating Chairperson: 
Charged with preparing a slate of Officers and Committee Chairs, consisting of at least one (1) 
name for each office and committee chair, to be submitted at the April OPMS PTO meeting. The 
Nominating Chairperson or Committee shall publish a list of all open positions in the Local Unit 
newsletter in February and March. An open position is one in which the current holder has 
served in that capacity for two (2) or more years, or whose child / children are moving up to high 
school. The consent of each candidate is required before his / her name may be placed in 
nomination. Additional nominations may be made from the floor at the April meeting. If OPMS 
PTO is unable to fill the position of Nominating Chairperson or seat a Nominating Committee, 
the OPMS PTO Board shall perform these duties. Voting is conducted by the Nominating 
Chairperson. All Board Members are voted on individually. The slate can be voted on as a unit if 
there are no individuals competing for the position. The Nominating Chair then communicates 
with the newly-elected Officers and Chairs that they have been appointed to the position and 
ensures that the list kept by the Secretary is updated accurately.  
 
 
Membership Chairperson: 
The OPMS PTO Membership Chairperson is responsible for the annual PTO Membership Drive 
which includes creating fliers and other advertising information; Maintaining the directory of 
PTO Members on the Membership Toolkit in cooperation with the OPMS PTO Webmaster; 
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Coordinating with the OPMS PTO Treasurer the payment and collection of PTO Membership 
dues; and reporting on the program¶s progress at monthly PTO Meetings. The Membership 
Chairs ensure a Membership Drive presence at the Back to School Celebration, all three Open 
Houses in the Fall and the incoming 6th Grade Parents Orientation in the Spring each year. 
 
Parent Volunteer Coordinator: 
The OPMS PTO Parent Volunteer Coordinator works with the OPMS PTO Committee Chairs 
and Webmaster to send out sign-up requests for volunteers for our PTO and other OPMS events; 
Responsible for maintaining records of Approved Parent Volunteers in cooperation with Orchard 
Park Central School District Offices. 
 
Newsletter Chairperson: 
OPMS PTO Newsletter Chairperson publishes a newsletter monthly from September through 
June. This newsletter is sent out to the District via e-mail and is also published on the OPMS 
PTO website. Responsible for communicating with the Administration, Board and Chairs to 
include advertising for upcoming OPMS PTO fundraisers and events, as well as any other school 
related communication. 
 
Webmaster: 
The OPMS PTO Webmaster is in charge of the OPMS PTO website. Works with the Board and 
Chairpersons in particular the Membership Chairs and the Treasurer. Keeps the website up to 
date and informative. Helps post event flyers, calls for volunteers, meeting minutes etc. 
 
Building Effectiveness Team: (3 Parent Representatives) 
The OPMS Building Effectiveness Team (BET) is a group of faculty, staff, administrators and 
three OPMS PTO Representatives who meet monthly to discuss matters pertaining to the 
organization, operating and functioning of OPMS.  
 
Bookstore and Supply Sale Chairpersons: (2 positions) 
The OPMS PTO Bookstore and Supply Sale Chairpersons organize the School Supply Sale 
which takes place over 3 days in the last 2 weeks of August.   Some of the preparation work 
starts in May/June.  This is a large fundraiser for the OPMS PTO.  The Chairpersons order 
supplies for the sale, organize volunteers and conduct the sale.  These Chairpersons also run the 
School Bookstore during the school year, which serves mainly as a convenience for students and 
is not a large source of funds.  The Bookstore is typically open every morning before school and 
2-3 times a week during the lunch hours.  The Lunchtime Bookstore was last conducted as a 
³PRbiOe BRRNVWRUe´ iQ Whe FR\eU.     
 
Save Around Coupon Book Fundraiser Chairperson: 
The OPMS PTO Save Around Coupon Book Fundraiser Chair communicates with the vendor 
and has the coupon books organized and ready to distribute at the Open Houses. (The coupon 
books are typically organized into piles for each home room.) The Chairperson works with the 
Administration and Treasurer collecting the funds and any returned books. 
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Book Fair Chairpersons: (2 positions) 
The OPMS PTO Book Fair Chairs organize and run the Scholastic Book Fairs in the Fall and 
Spring. Collaborates with the OPMS Librarians regarding the venue and donation of Scholastic 
Dollars profits to the library. Coordinates advertising 
 
Box Tops Chairperson: 
The Box Tops Chairperson organizes and runs the Box Tops Fundraising Program at OPMS. 
 
Spirit Wear Pop Up Store Chairpersons: (2 positions) 
The OPMS PTO Spirit Wear Pop Up Store works with the Board and Administration to sell OP 
spirit wear as a fundraiser. In addition, they help coordinate the 8th Grade T-shirt sale. 
 
Poinsettia and Wreathe Sale Chairpersons: (2 positions) 
TKLV LV WKe OPMS PTO¶V ORQgeVW - running fundraiser. The Chairpersons organize the event 
arranging vendors, prices, a flyer, advertising and local business support. There is a sale period 
of 3 weeks in November when the Chairpersons collate the orders and work with the Treasurer. 
The pick-up is the school half day in December, when the Chairpersons work with the Volunteer 
Coordinator for volunteers to help with unloading, organizing, delivering and helping with 
customer pick-ups.  
 
Color Run Chairpersons: (3 positions) 
The OPMS PTO Color Run Chairpersons organize and run all aspects of the Color Run, 
including working with the race organizer on the race route, registration, T-shirts, interfacing 
with the town and village, refreshments, volunteers, fundraising, and post-race party.  
 
Holocaust Reception Chairperson: 
The Holocaust Reception Chairperson organizes a small reception in May for a group of 
students, faculty, staff, administrators and the presenter at the annual OPMS PTO Sponsored 
Holocaust Assembly. 
 
Staff Appreciation Chairperson: 
The OPMS PTO Staff Appreciation Chairperson arranges a lunch / breakfast / snacks for the 
OPMS staff. This event is typically held in May. 
 
Back to School Celebration Chairperson: 
The OPMS PTO Back to School Celebration Chair organizes this event on the evening of the 6th 
Grade Orientation and School Supply Sale, on the last Thursday in August before school starts. 
The school is open for students of all grades to fill their lockers and walk their schedules. The 
Chair organizes food trucks; works with the Administration to ensure plenty of outdoor seating 
and tables; lawn games; activities e.g. henna tattoo artist, up close magician, balloon artist etc; 
advertises; works with the Membership Chairs, Treasurer and Volunteer Coordinator. 
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Activity Night Chairpersons: (2 positions each) 
The OPMS PTO 6th Grade Activity Night and OPMS PTO 7th & 8th grade Activity Night Chairs 
organize an activity night in the Fall and Spring. These Activity Nights are on a Friday night and 
are organized at the school. The Chairpersons organize the event; communicate with the 
Administrators; advertise it; works with the PTO Volunteer Coordinator and works with the PTO 
Treasurer. 

x The 6th Grade Activity Night in the Fall is typically in September, the weekend before 
Homecoming. Activities in the past have included physical activities in the gyms such as 
dodge ball & obstacle course; DJ and dancing in the cafeteria; refreshments (popcorn and 
drinks) and doughnuts on a string in the cafeteria; craft in the lobby; henna tattoo artist; 
candy bingo in the faculty lounge; and an ice cream truck. The Spring Activity night is in 
early March and has typically been at a venue such as Sky Zone or Get Air. 

x The 7th & 8th Grade Activity Night in the Fall is typically in October the weekend before 
Halloween. Activities in the past have included a Halloween Costume Competition; 
Green Screen; Pumpkin Painting craft; DJ and dancing in the cafeteria; indoor lawn 
games;  refreshments (popcorn and drinks) in the cafeteria; candy bingo; physical activity 
such as Bubble Soccer in the gym; Halloween movie shorts in the auditorium; milkshake 
truck; Halloween games and a Haunted House. The Chairpersons work with the Haunted 
House Chairperson. The Spring Activity is in mid- March and has typically included 
popsicles and an activity.   

 
Haunted House Chairpersons: (2 positions) 
The Haunted House Chairpersons lead a Committee that executes a Haunted House any Friday in 
October before Halloween dependent on the schedule of the vendor. They arrange additional 
decorations; communicate with the Drama Club at OPHS for actors; arrange make up; set up for 
the event, coordinate a large number of volunteers etc. They collaborate with the 7th & 8th Grade 
Activity Night Chairpersons. 
 
7th Grade Wellness Day Chairpersons: (2 positions) 
7th Grade Wellness Day is an annual all-day outdoor event for 7th Graders held in June. The 
Chairpersons works with an OPMS Administrator to organize the activities, volunteers and 
refreshments for the 7th Grade Class. 
 
8th Grade Celebration Chair: (2 positions – one in charge of the morning celebration, and 
one in charge of the evening celebration) 
The OPMS PTO 8th Grade Celebration Chairs leads a committee to arrange a celebration both 
during the day, and in the evening, on the last Friday in June before the 8th Grade exams begin. 
The celebration during the day is after the Awards Ceremony and includes organizing outdoor 
activities e.g. inflatable obstacle courses, dunk tank, lawn games; hot dogs and refreshments. The 
evening celebration has typically included a DJ and dance in the gym; yarn dodge ball; indoor 
lawn games; henna tattoo artist; caricature artist; green screen; selfie stations; refreshments 
including cotton candy, popcorn, milkshake truck etc. The Committee typically starts planning in 
January and suggests 3 themes to the Student Council. The 8th Graders vote on these themes and 
the winning theme is used for flyers, costumes and decorations at the evening celebration. 
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ORCHARD PARK MIDDLE SCHOOL 
OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS 

2020-2021 
 

President OPEN OPEN 
Vice President Nicole Avitahl-Curtis opmsptovp@gmail.com 
Treasurer Jessica Merry  opmstreasurer@gmail.com 
Secretary Elizabeth Duckham OPMSPTOSecretary@gmail.com 
Nominating Chair Denise Straitiff denise.straitiff@gmail.com 
Newsletter Erin Homer happymume@gmail.com 
Volunteer Coordinator Christine Kellogg christinekellogg@me.com 
Membership Jennifer Domzalski 

Karry Kazial 
jmdomzalski@hotmail.com 
karry.kaziel@fredonia.edu 

Building Effectiveness Team Krissie Bonin 
Shannon Fisher 
Amy Mueller 

wdnboat@aol.com 
shanfish82@gmail.com 
twodolls2000@aol.com 

Central Council Delegate Lisa Taips LTaips@yahoo.com 

School Supply Sale/Bookstore Nicole Avitahl-Curtis 
Petra Novak 

Navitahl-curtis@outlook.com 
ikikanaka@gmail.com 

Book Fair Cathy Kipler 
Tara Rains 

ckipler823@yahoo.com 
tara.rains@hotmail.com 

Save Around Coupon Book Helen Danciu helendanciu@yahoo.com 
 

6th Grade Activity Nights Michelle Hudak mhudekop@gmail.com 
Fall 7th/8th Grade Activity 
Night 

Elizabeth Duckham 
Anne Griesinger 

opmsptosecretary@gmail.com 
AnneGriesinger@gmail.com 

Haunted House Jessica Merry 
Tracy Schottin 

opmstreasurer@gmail.com 
trbrs33@aol.com 

Spring 7th/8th Grade Activity 
Night 

OPEN OPEN 

Poinsettia and Wreath Sale 
(Looking for a Co-Chair) 

Denise Straitiff denise.straitiff@gmail.com 
 
 

Color Run Chris Popek 
Michelle Slotman 

chrispopek@yahoo.com 
michelleslotman160@hotmail.com 

7th Grade Wellness Day Sandi Palczewski 
Dawn Boryszak 

palczewskiclan@yahoo.com 
dmheitmann@yahoo.com 

8th Grade Moving On 
Celebration 

Melissa Haak melishaak@hotmail.com 
 

Holocaust Reception Barbra Lesh doctorbarb33@gmail.com 
Box Tops Jennifer Domzalski jmdomzalski@hotmail.com 
Teacher Appreciation Barbra Lesh Doctorbarb33@gmail.com 
Webmaster Dawn Both-Kim Dawn_Both@hotmail.com 
Spirit Wear Virtual Sale Dawn Both-Kim 

Tara Campise 
Dawn_Both@hotmail.com 
rtlc2002@yahoo.com 
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Event Date(s) Time(s)

Back to School Family Night 9/3/20 5:00pm-8:00pm

PTO Meeting 9/23/20 9:00am-11:00am

6th Grade activity Night 9/18/20 7:00pm-9:00pm

Fall Book Fair (auxillary gym) 9/30/20-10/2/20 7:45am-2:45pm

7th/8th Grade Haunted House 10/9/20 7:00pm-9:00pm

PTO Meeting 10/14/20 6:30pm-8:00pm

Poinsettia Wreath Sale 11/2/20-11/11/20 N/A

PTO Meeting 11/12/20 9:00am-10:30am

Poinsettia Wreath pick up 12/4/20 11:00am-6:00pm

PTO Meeting 1/13/21 9:00am-10:30am

PTO Meeting 2/10/21 9:00am-10:30am

PTO Meeting 3/10/21 6:30pm-8:00pm

6th Grade Activity Night 3/19/21 6:00pm-8:00pm

7th/8th grade Activity Night 3/26/21 7:00pm-9:00pm

PTO Meeting 4/14/21 7:00pm-9:00pm

BOGO Book Fair 4/28/21-4/30/21 7:45am-2:45pm

PTO Meeting 5/12/21 9:00am-11:00am

Staff Appreciation Luncheon 5/13/21 10:30am-1:00pm

Color Run 5/21/21 6:00pm-9:00pm

8th Grade Moving on Celebration 6/11/21 8:00am-2:30pm & 
7:00pm-9:00pm

7th Grade Wellness Day 6/16/21 8:00am- 2:30pm

CANCELLED

CANCELLED

CANCELLED

CANCELLED

CANCELLED

CANCELLED

CANCELLED

CANCELLED

CANCELLED

CANCELLED
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Orchard Park Music Boosters¬
IXƅW XMQI XS NSMR!!!ǧ

ǧ
Who are we?¬

AR SVKERM^EXMSR HIZSXIH XS IRLERGMRK ERH WYTTSVXMRK MYWMG PVSKVEQW EGVSWW XLI OVGLEVH PEVOǧ
SGLSSP DMWXVMGX: MRGPYHMRK FERH, SVGLIWXVE, GLSVYW, ERH SXLIV K-12 QYWMG TVSKVEQW.ǧ
ǧ

Who does this program benefit?¬
EZIV]SRI!  OVGLEVH PEVO MYWMG BSSWXIVW FIRIJMXW EPP WXYHIRXW MRZSPZIH MR E QYWMG TVSKVEQ [MXLMR XLIǧ
WGLSSP HMWXVMGX.ǧ

Why does it matter?¬
TLI O.P. MYWMG BSSWXIVW LEZI MRMXMEXIH ERH EWWMWXIH MR RYQIVSYW QYWMGEP TVSNIGXW, MRGPYHMRKǧ
TEVXRIVWLMTW [MXL XLI O.P. SGLSSP DMWXVMGX, PTO, ERH APYQRM AWWSGMEXMSR XS:ǧ

● HIPT TYVGLEWI žaYdio eUYipmenX and mYWic VighXW žXS IRVMGL STIVIXXEW, TPE]W, QYWMGEPW, ERHǧ
SXLIV TIVJSVQERGIW.ǧ

● HIPT TYVGLEWI žne[ inWXVYmenXWž MR GSRNYRGXMSR [MXL XLI WGLSSP HMWXVMGX.ǧ
● ARRYEPP] JYRHIH WIZIVEP žWXYdenX [oVkWhopWž [MXL KYIWX EVXMWXW ERH GSRHYGXSVW.ǧ
● A[EVH žmYWic WcholaVWhipWž XS WXYHIRXW TYVWYMRK XLI JMIPH SJ QYWMG MR GSPPIKI, EW [IPP EW,ǧ

WXYHIRXW RSX QENSVMRK MR QYWMG [LS LEZI HIHMGEXIH XLIQWIPZIW ERH QEHI WMKRMJMGERX QYWMGEPǧ
GSRXVMFYXMSRW [LMPI EXXIRHMRK XLI O.P. SGLSSP DMWXVMGX.ǧ

● PVSZMHI žan on-going mYWic leWWon pVogVam žEZEMPEFPI JSV EPP MRWXVYQIRXW ERH ZSMGI HYVMRK XLIǧ
WGLSSP ]IEV, EW [IPP EW E SYQQIV LIWWSR PVSKVEQ.ǧ
ǧ
Visit us soon at The Music Booster Website: opmusicboosters.comǧ

What does it cost to join?¬
ORI ]IEV QIQFIVWLMT MW E QMRMQYQ HSREXMSR SJ $10 TIV JEQMP].ǧ

ǧ
1. SGER QR CSHI (SR XLI VMKLX) XS YWI ]SYV PE]PEP EGGSYRX SV CVIHMX CEVH.ǧ

-OR-ǧ
2. FMPP SYX XLI JSVQ FIPS[ ERH QEMP MX MR [MXL ]SYV HSREXMSR. ǧ

ǧ
-  - - - - -- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  PPIEWI HIXEGL ERH JMPP MR JSVQ - - - - - - - - - - - -ǧǧ

PleaWe make check Ta]able XS:ǧ
NEQI: ______________________________________ OVchaVd PaVk MYWic BooWXeVWǧ
AHHVIWW: ____________________________________ǧ
                ____________________________________ Send Xhe fSVm & check XS:ǧ
SGLSSP(W): ___________________________________ OVchaVd PaVk MYWic BooWXeVWǧ
GVEHI LIZIP(W): ______________________________ ƣ JoWeph Biondoǧ
EQEMP (STXMSREP): _____________________________ OVchaVd PaVk High Schoolǧ

4040 BakeV Rd.ǧ
OVchaVd PaVk, NY 14127ǧ
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